
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

1. You can always apply for CalFresh Food, which provides food benefits on an EBT card for 

eligible people with low-incomes: 
 a. Apply In-person: 
Butte Community Employment Center - Chico 
2445 Carmichael Drive 
Chico, CA 95928 

b. Apply Online: 

C4Yourself.com or GetCalFresh.org 

 

2. If you already receive CalFresh Food: 

Butte Community Employment Center -Oroville 
78 Table Mountain Blvd 
Oroville, CA 95965 

a. Your benefits may be replaced on your EBT card automatically as early as November 20th. But if 
you were receiving CalFresh when the fire began, did not receive the automatic replacement 
benefits, and did experience food loss, you may apply for replacement benefits individually at Butte 
County Employment & Social Services. 
b. You may keep access to your food benefits as long as you qualify. If you need a replacement EBT 
card, have a report due, or have any questions about your ongoing case, you can contact Butte or, if 
you are residing outside of Butte County, *any* county social service office in the State. 

3. All people with CalFresh Food can now buy prepared or hot foods – for example, from a grocery 
store deli – at EBT retailers through December 17, 2018 in Butte, Colusa, Glenn, Plumas, Sutter, Yuba, 
and Tehama Counties. 

4. You can pick up a box of food from your community food bank. The Disaster Household 
Distribution Program will be running November 26 - December 9 in Butte County and 
surrounding areas. For the latest distribution schedule, check: 

 
Butte County:  Community Action of Butte County*; 2640 S. Fifth Avenue, Suite 7; Oroville, CA 95965 
530-712-2600 or Buttecaa.com  
*Emergency food will be available for pickup at this location Monday-Friday 9a-2p only. 
  
Shasta County:  Dignity Health Connected Living; 100 Mercy Oaks Dr.; Redding, CA 96003 
530-226-3073 or connectedlivingnorthstate.org 
 
Tehama County:  Tehama County Gleaners; 20699 Walnut Street; Red Bluff, CA 96080 
530-529-2264 
  
Yuba/Sutter County:  Yuba/Sutter Gleaners Food Bank; 760 Stafford Way; Yuba City, CA 95991 
530-673-3834 or yuba-sutterfoodbank.com 

 
5. If you do not receive CalFresh, you can apply for one month of special Disaster CalFresh Food 
benefits, during a one-week application period planned to begin in early December. 
People receiving CalFresh may also receive a supplement to their benefit amount during this time, up to 
the maximum allowable amount per households. More information coming in early December. 
For the latest updates and information, please refer to Butte County Employment & Social Services 
or visit buttecounty.net/DESS 
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